Agenda Item 8 SAPB 14th June 2011
Annual Report 2010/11 

Introduction: 

The forward planning for this year’s business plan had the annual report scheduled for sign off at the June meeting. 

Our aim had been to have a published version of the report available to the public at some point in July. 

When setting the schedule last year we did know the risk would be if the timing for the release of the new statutory return for safeguarding data (AVA) might be a problem.  

The AVA has not yet been finalised/signed off and submitted and until it does we do not have access to that information.  The annual report cannot be completed without it. 

Previous years this has been exclusively a Safeguarding Adults Annual Report – this year it is Safeguarding Adults and Deprivation of Liberty Safeguarding Annual Report. 

Progress to date: 

Lessons learnt from last year
 – one important critic was that these reports don’t demonstrate what this means to the people we serve.  To address this the

· Introduction early on has a set of quotes from service users who got involved in our research project. 

· Partners (if they had one they could use) gave us some ‘case studies’ the idea was to demonstrate that we all get involved – and that positive solutions for the individual can be found. 
National and local profile has been refreshed to cover 

· Pan London Policy and Procedures and the Law Commissioners Recommendations. 

· A slightly more comprehensive profile of the Borough in relation to demographic information 

· Acknowledgement of the organisational changes due to legislative changes for health and the rationalisation due to budget pressures for a variety of partners  

All partners have submitted an update on 

· Progress against their targets 

· Provided a case study for us to use in the report 

· A general profile of activity during the year 

· And their priority for next year 

Reviewed all of our commitments made in 2009/10 and provided an update on progress against these 

We have the full set of training and development data 

We have a few partners who have jointly signed up to one pledge in relation to tackling ‘pressure sores’ and others that have set their own individual pledges again. 

Work Still underway 

Provisional text/analysis has been slotted into the report based on the last performance update for 2010/11 but this is not the full set of data and unaudited so it will need to be updated with the final ‘audited’ date. 
The objectives for this year are partly constructed – influenced by the recommendations from the Law Commission/Pan London/Two multi-agency audits.  However this will not be finalised until we can analysis the full set of activity data which may influence areas that we need to prioritise. 
Next Steps: 

Once the activity data has been release a draft will be circulated to board members for comment/amendments/new contributions – with a deadline of a week. 

This will need to then be booked in for sign off and approval this involves 

· SAPB

· Housing and Adult Social Care Departmental Management Team 

· HASC and Health Scrutiny Panels. 

Once approved it the report will be posted on the Safeguarding Web Page and final versions distributed to board members.  

The development plan will be updated to reflect the objectives and pledges for improvement made for 2011/12. 

Recommendation: 

1. Once Board members have had the opportunity to comment/edit the draft that the final draft be signed off by the Chair of the SAPB to enable it to be progressed as quickly as possible

2. That the June Board meeting in the future occurs on the last Tuesday in June or the first Tuesday in July to enable the SAPB to formal sign off the draft Annual Report and discuss the AVA in full.  

